Professor H. B. Chubb, Department of Political Science, University of Kansas.

Dear Professor Chubb:

I want you to know how genuinely we appreciated your wonderful talk on The Outlook in the Pacific at Rotary last Monday.

Your talk flowed so easily that it was almost like a classroom lecture, yet it was so full of vital facts of the present emergency that you had everyone mentally on his toes. While they were all thrilled with it, they were steeped with the consciousness that it was coming from someone in authority.

We are always glad to have you - you always ring the bell when you speak at Rotary. Thank you so much.

Very sincerely yours,

Chairman, Program Committee, Lawrence Rotary Club.

FCA: AH